OWG report to ROS January 15, 2003

The OWG last met on December 12th.   

Group reviewed OGR123 (High Set Increase to 35%) and discussed the Protocol requirement for TOs to participate in the LaaR UFR qualification tests.  TOs were requested to provide a contact name for qualification tests scheduled in their area. TOs must also verify that high set UFR is not included in the under frequency load shedding.  

Reviewed draft OGRR to incorporate PRR341 Transmission Facility Status Change Notification. This PRR uses the term Transmission Operator for the first time in the Protocols.  There is currently no definition for TO in the Protocols.  A PRR will be drafted by ERCOT to add the definition to the Protocols. 

Group reminded ERCOT that Operating Guides require ERCOT to present the annual Black Start plan to ROS during the first quarter.

Group submits for ROS approval:  Rick Keetch / Reliant for Chair and Tom Peterson / TXU for Vice-Chair of the OWG for 2003. 

Issues outstanding:  ERCOT Operator Certification Recommendation.

Operating Guide Update 

The following OGRRs were effective January 1, 2003:

· 111 EECP Steps 1–4, update to reflect current procedures 

· 118 Black Start – as amended by the OGRTF 

· 119 QSE Backup Plan – adds backup plan requirement to Section 3.1.3.1

· 120 TO Backup Plan – adds backup plan requirement for Transmission Operators to Section 1.7.3

· 121 Fault Recording Equipment and Maintenance
Note:  With the approval of OGRRs 119 and 120, ERCOT has requested that QSEs and TOs provide their Client Representatives with backup plan proposals by February 28th.  Plans will be finalized on March 31, 2003.

Next OWG meeting January 22, 2003.

